
Annual AHERA Asbestos Notification 

 

The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) is a federal law enacted in 1987 that requires all 

school districts to inspect and re-inspect for building materials containing asbestos every three years. 

Our facilities have been inspected and response actions have been developed to ensure a continued 

safe environment for our students and employees.  Activities include training of custodial and 

maintenance staff to prevent disturbance of asbestos and periodical re-inspection and surveillance 

activities by trained personnel.   

As required by the Federal Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act, our schools were inspected for 

asbestos in 1988.  This inspection resulted in the development of an Asbestos Management plan which 

was implemented in 1989.  The last required three year re-inspection was conducted in July 2015. 

The Asbestos Management Plan and re-inspection reports are available for your review in the Plant 

Facilities Administrator’s office, as well as the main office of each school building.  If you have any 

questions pertaining to the Asbestos Management Plan and re-inspection reports please contact George 

Austin, Lead Operations Manager at (631) 673-2127.  Or you may write us at Huntington Union Free 

School District, P.O. Box 1500, Huntington, NY 11743. 

 


